
 

 

 

TO:   Contracted Medicaid Managed Care Organizations (MCOs)  

Contracted OhioRISE Plan 

 

FROM:   Matt Hobbs, Chief, Office of Managed Care 

Dawn Puster, Deputy Director, OhioRISE, Office of Strategic Initiatives  

 

DATE:  December 01, 2023 

SUBJECT:  OhioRISE Mixed Services Protocol January 2024 Update 

 

Background 

The Ohio Department of Medicaid (ODM) is issuing this memo to notify Managed Care Entities (MCE) of 

updates in the current version of the Ohio Resilience through Integrated Systems and Excellence 

(OhioRISE) Mixed Services Protocol. These changes are outlined below and will be effective January 1, 

2024. 

• The addition of diagnosis-related group (DRG) 817 and diagnosis code(s) related to suicide 

attempts and intentional self-harm to the behavioral health inpatient criteria.  

• Updates to the Outpatient Hospital Services criteria due to solely reimbursing outpatient 

hospital services via the transition to Enhanced Ambulatory Patient Group (EAPG) 

methodology, and the sunsetting of the Outpatient Hospital Behavioral Health (OPHBH) 

reimbursement methodology.  

• A section was added to clarify that Services of Autism Spectrum Disorder are not OhioRISE 

Plan covered services. 

The next version of the OhioRISE Mixed Services Protocol is attached to this email and will be 

published on ODM’s website (https://managedcare.medicaid.ohio.gov/managed-care/ohiorise/06-

community-and-provider-resources) to reflect the changes in this memo. Please submit any questions 

related to the information in this memo to ohiorisepolicy@medicaid.ohio.gov.  
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